
                                                                    

 

 

 

 

Erin Go Bragh! 
 

I hope everyone has been healthy and able to enjoy our Colorado sunshine. 
 

Diana Aldridge is planning the Earth Day Booth at the Lakehouse on April 21st; be 

sure to sign up for a time slot. The Garden Tour committee is working hard to 

have a great tour in July. 
 

The board has decided to have a tour of the Denver Botanic Gardens on May 18. 

There will be a sign-up sheet passed at the next meeting. 
 

This month’s program will be given by the Clear Creek County Master Gardener’s. 

The topic is Full Year Color and Interest.  
 

I hope to see you there!  
 

Joan     

MARCH 2018 

NEXT MEETING  

TUESDAY 

March 13, 2018  
 

BERGEN PARK FIRE 

HOUSE 

9:00 a.m. Social 

9:30 a.m. Meeting 
 

THE PROGRAM FOR MARCH 
 

The Clear Creek County  

Master Gardeners will be  

Giving a Presentation on - 

 

FULL YEAR COLOR & INTEREST 
 

 

  

 
 

 

 



                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evergreen Garden Club Minutes 

February 13, 2018 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 by Cherie Luke.  Board members present were Cherie Luke, Mary 

Twombly, Kris Waggoner, and Susan Garcia.  Kris determined that over 50% of members were present, 

therefore a voting quorum of members were present. 

 

The club sang happy birthday to our members born in February: Louise Heern, Cherie Luke, Jeanne Ericson, 

and Carol Herzeg.  

 

First Vice President:  Cherie Luke: no report 

 

Second Vice President:   Mary Twombly: Lucy Ginley Memorial bench is being manufactured. 

 

Secretary’s report:  M Twombly (sub) asked for corrections to January minutes as printed in the Wild Iris.  

No corrections were submitted, the minutes were approved as written.   

 

Treasurers report: Kris Waggoner.  Reviewed financials, a slight over budget in the misc. category was due 

to the microphone purchase, otherwise the club finances are in good shape.  Kris presented two ideas that 

require a change in bylaws:   

 

1) Proposal to raise annual dues to $30.00; after discussion the motion passed. The new individual 

membership annual dues will be $30.00.  

 

2) Proposal to adjust the dues collection month to September in order to align it with our fiscal year 

(September to August).  This would delay the publication of the directory until October.  After discussion the 

motion passed.  We will collect 2017-2018 dues in September; the directory will be published in October.  

Note:  New members that join the club from January to August will be assessed a $15.00 membership fee.  

 

No other officer reports. 

 

Earth Day:  Diana Aldridge passed a sign-up sheet for Earth Day Fair volunteers (Lakehouse, April 21st). 

 

Garden Tour:  Gloria Owens committee is working hard; a garden Docent signup sheet was circulated. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30.    

 

Cherie introduced our speaker, Irene Shonle, who spoke on “Selecting the Right Trees and Shrubs for 

Colorado” 

                                                                         

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Twombly  

Second Vice President 

 



 

 

                                                     

  

 

EGC GARDEN TOUR 
JULY 21, 2018 

 

The EGC Garden Tour committee has been busy  
planning our upcoming tour on  

July 21, 2018 from 10 am until 3:00 pm. 
Each member is encouraged to help with this  

fun, major fundraising event for the club! 
 

Please contact Chairperson Gloria Owens if you are interested. 
gloriaowens@centurylink.net 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjv7fe16sHWAhWixVQKHeJ-A-IQjRwIBw&url=https://www.printablecalendarweekly.com/tag/july-2018-calendar-with-holidays&psig=AFQjCNENCc3rVcCCQ8dSLG672y5vdFizKA&ust=1506480182337441
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Please send any corrections, additions, or submissions  

for the Wild Iris to louiseheern@gmail.com 

 

mailto:louiseheern@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

More Designer Combinations  
From the book  

Designer Plant Combinations 

By Scott Calhoun 

            

 

This combination gets 

the Silver Medal for 

Deer proofing! 

            

Curlicue Artemisia 

Artemisia versicolor ‘Seafoam’ 

Low, silver, and very aromatic, curlicue Artemisia is a fine growing 

companion to giant-flowered purple sage. Known for its “foamy” curling 

leaves, curlicue adds a soft, lacy contrast to surrounding plants that are 

more stiff, upright and architectural. It’s an interesting alternative to the 

more common ‘Powis Castle’ artemisia.   

8” tall; 4” wide 

Zone 4 

Giant-flowered purple sage 

Salvia pachyphylla 

A newcomer to cultivation, giant-flowered purple sage has had an impact 

on the garden scene in the West. Colorado seedsman Alan Bradshaw 

supplied David Salman with the first seeds for this California native plant. 

The sterling plant with iridescent purple blooms has since appeared in 

plantings at the Denver Botanical Garden. It will take all the sun and heat 

you can throw at it, and it prefers well-drained soil. It responds well to a 

shearing in late summer after it blooms.  

3’ tall; 30” wide 

Zone 5 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kannah Creek buckwheat 

Eriogonum umbellatum var. aureum ‘Psdowns’ (Kannah Creek) 

Panayoti Kelaidis is well known as a plant explorer: a man who finds an exceptional plant in 

the wild, introduces it to horticulture, and shines a bight spotlight on it. This is what he 

helped do with Kannah Creek buckwheat, a mat-forming ground cover from Colorado’s 

Grand Mesa known for masses of yellow, popcorn shaped flowers that appear to hover over 

the plant on wiry stems. Kannah Creek, chosen for the Plant Select program, is distinguished 

from other sulphur buckwheats by its brighter yellow flowers and foliage that turns purple-

red in autumn and winter. Adaptable to a wide range of soil conditions, including clay, as 

long as reasonably good drainage is provided.  

12” – 15” tall; 12”-24” wide 

Zone 3 

Canyon penstemon 

Penstemon pseudospectabilis 

Handsome, triangular, toothed 

leaves and towering, hot pink 

flower spires characterize this 

rugged southwestern native. In 

spring to early summer, 

hummingbirds visit the tubular 

flowers; later, the plant 

produces copious seed. Cutting 

back the spend bloom stalks 

(and collecting seed!) keeps the 

plant’s rosette tidy when it’s 

out of bloom. Needs good 

drainage and full sun to part 

shade.  

1’-3’ tall; 1’-2’ wide 

Zone 5 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Colorado State Forest Service Conservation Seedling Trees:  
  

Orders are due by May 1 
at http://gilpin.extension.colostate.edu/programs/natu/seedling-trees/ 

Chokecherries, Native Plum, Nanking Cherry, Red-Osier Dogwood, Wax Currant, Aspen, 
Blue Spruce, Englemann Spruce, Mountain Mahogany and Antelope Bitterbrush  

are now available again - they were listed as sold out earlier. 
            

http://gilpin.extension.colostate.edu/programs/natu/seedling-trees/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My favorite doodle by Andre Jordan; especially fitting this time of year!  

 

 

Creating and maintaining just one season of beauty is often 
challenging in our high-altitude gardens, let alone four! 
 

However, you can design a beautiful year-round garden 
with a little planning and imagination.    
 

Join Clear Creek County Master Gardeners at our March 13 
meeting to learn different methods that can add year-round 
color and interest to your mountain garden.  

Hope to see you there! 
 


